
 

County of Union, Illinois 
Office of the Chief Information Officer 
309 W. Market—Room 115 
Jonesboro, IL 62952 

Rollie Hawk, CIO 
(618) 925-2470 
cio@unioncountyil.gov 
@unioncountycio 

June 5, 2015 

Raymond Serio 
PO Box 1000 
Menard, IL 62259 

Mr. Serio: 

Please consider this our response to the attached May 29, 2015 Freedom of Information Act request for the following 
summarized items: 

Full arrest reports for the following individuals on the specified dates: 

• Bethany Renee Pleasant on 06/18/2014 
• Heidi Roxanne Libbert on 07/02/2014 
• Sara Rose Armanda Gordon on 11/06/2014 
• Heather Marie O’Griffon on 08/13/2014 
• Sue A. Heape on 07/08/2014 
• Desrae Isebella Burton on 07/06/2014 

The names and locations of all law enforcement agencies within Union County 

Regarding the requested arrest reports, we are denying your request for the reports for Bethany Renee Pleasant on 
06/18/2014 and Desrae Isebella Burton on 07/06/2014.  Regarding the other arrest reports requested, the Union 
County Sheriff’s Office is in neither the custody nor the possession of those reports. 

Regarding your request for the names and locations of law enforcement agencies within Union County, this is not 
strictly speaking a public record in the custody or possession of any Union County offices.  However, as a courtesy, 
here is a listing: 

Anna Police Department 
201 E Vienna Street 
Anna, IL 62906 

Cobden Police Department 
112 E Maple Street 
Cobden, IL 62920 

Dongola City Police Department 
136 NE Front Street 
Dongola, IL 62926  

Jonesboro Police Department 
103 S Main Street 
Jonesboro, IL 62952 

  



Union County Sheriff’s Office 
309 W. Market Street 
Room 004 
Jonesboro, IL 62952 

(1) We are denying your request for the arrest reports for Bethany Renee Pleasant on 06/18/2014 and Desrae 
Isebella Burton on 07/06/2014 for the reason that they each relate to pending cases and as such disclosure of 
either of these records would create a substantial likelihood that a person will be deprived of a fair trial or an 
impartial hearing pursuant to Section 7(1)(d)(iii) of FOIA (5 ILCS 140/7(1)(d)(iii)). 

(2) Chief Information Officer Rollie Hawk and State’s Attorney Tyler Edmonds are the persons responsible for this 
denial. 

(3) You have the right to review by the Public Access Counselor.  Her contact information is below. 

Sarah Pratt 
Public Access Counselor 
Office of the Attorney General 
500 S. 2nd Street 
Springfield, Illinois 62706 

Phone: 1-877-299-FOIA (1-877-299-3642) 

Fax: (217) 782-1396 

E-mail: publicaccess@atg.state.il.us 

(4) You have the right to judicial review of this denial under Section 11 of FOIA (5 ILCS 140/11). 

We feel this completes your request.  If we may be of further assistance, please let me know. 

Sincerely, 

 

Rollie Hawk, Chief Information Office 

 
Enclosure 

Cc: Tyler Edmonds, State’s Attorney 
 Scott Harvel, Sheriff 




